Broadbottom CE (VC) Primary School

Weekly Newsletter



"Let your light shine." Matthew 5:16

Autumn 1



New term begins 2nd September 2025 Term ends 24th October 2025 INSET Friday 25th October

Let Your Light Shine Assembly



Friday 26 .09 .2025
9.10am
Please bring any certificates from home.

Top Performing Primary School.

You may remember us reporting that we are the top performing primary school in Greater Manchester. We would now like to inform you that we are 49th in the Country!

IMPORTANT Year 6 Transfer to High School

You can now apply for high school places via

School Admissions - Admission into Year 7 or Reception -Tameside MBC

If you require any help, please speak to Miss Bevan in the office.

The closing date is
31st October 2025
Any applications after this date are treated as late and are dealt with after those submitted on time. This could jeopardise your

child's preferences.

Friday 12.09.25



After School Clubs

We still have some availability for the after school clubs which you can access via ParentPay, they will commence on Monday 15th
September for Y1 – Y6.
Each session is £5.

All clubs will finish at 4pm



Attendance

Good attendance at school is vital in ensuring you child achieves their full potential.

All absences will be monitored each half term.

Target attendance rate is 97% See below for Winter Health Advice.

<u>Keeping-Your-Child-Well-this-Winter-</u> Leaflet.pdf

(broadbottom.tameside.sch.uk)



PE

Reminder that PE and dance take place weekly. PE kits should be in school each day in case of any changes in timetabling of these lessons.

Stars of the Week

Earth: Teddy

Water: Amara

Air: Riley Fire: Kiki



Attendance this Week Target 97%

Whole School: 92.99%

Earth: 97.73%

Water: 85.42%

Air: 96.43%

Fire: 95.19%

PE KIT

Black shorts/leggings

Plain white t-shirt

Trainers or pumps

(to be left in school)

BAGS

Polite request...
due to lack of
space in the
school, could we
ask that pupils
bags are kept
small with just
their reading
books and
reading records in
them.

Nasal Flu Immunisation

Consent forms have been sent home this week. If you have not done so already please complete the form and return it to the school office, ready for collection by the NHS.

The vaccine will be administered on Friday 21st November.



SATs Preparation

All Year 6 are asked to attend an after-school session each week led by Miss Hawkins.

This is an important year and attendance is crucial. Sessions will commence on Monday 15th September from 3.20 - 4pm until SATs in May. A snack and a drink will be provided.

Class Dojo

Class teachers will be continuing to use Class Dojo this year, to communicate with you.

New starters should now have received information how to join.

Please remember to check your Dojo, it is a quick and efficient way to communicate directly with class teachers.



Harvest Festival!

Please see below flyer. All parents are welcome.



Our Harvest collective Worship will be on Tuesday 23rd September

This year we will be supporting Tameside South & Longdendale Foodbank
They would be delighted to receive our harvest gifts,
particularly gifts of

UHT Milk, Tinned fish, Long-life puddings e.g. steamed puddings or long-life cake. Tinned fruit,

Long-life fruit juice or squash, Pasta Sauce

Please bring your harvest gifts to our Harvest Collective Worship

Macmillan Coffee Morning. Friday 26th September.

For a donation of £1your child can purchase a bun to be eaten after school. These will be cellophaned to protect those children with allergies.

Children can bring their £1 donation in cash on the day





Community Art Project, Hollingworth Juniors Soccer School and Tameside Soccer Coaching

Please see attached flyers for all the information.



TAMESIDE SOCCER COACHING



ASTLEY SPORTS VILLAGE YEW TREE LANE DUKINFIELD, SK16 5BL

STARTING ON MONDAY 8th SEPTEMBER 2025

| Group 1 | 4.30pm - 5.30pm | Ages 4-6 | |
|---------|-----------------|----------|--|
| Group 2 | 5.30pm - 6.30pm | Ages 7-8 | |
| Group 3 | 6.30pm - 7.30pm | Ages 9+ | |

Dear Parents,

I am delighted to inform you that following the success of last term's course we are expanding the soccer coaching programme for 2025. The new course will start on **Monday 8th September** and runs for 14 weeks.

The courses are run by F.A. Qualified coaches and are open to boys and girls aged between 4 and 13. All abilities are catered for with total beginners introduced through **fun** and confidence building practices. The course is tightly structured to ensure all aspects of football skills are developed. Coaches are DBS checked.

The course will be held Indoors so suitable sportswear should be worn and please bring a non-fizzy drink.

The cost of the course is £7 a week which is payable every 4 weeks (£28) with the first payment due on week one (second payment due on week 5 and so on). Half price for second and subsequent brothers and sisters, again payable every four weeks (£14). The club is fit fully supervised so children may be left in our care, however parents are welcome to stay and watch if they wish to.

ALL PLAYERS RECEIVE AN ENGRAVED TROPHY AND COURSE CERTIFICATE at the presentation, which will be held in the final week of the course.

To book a place for your child text the following:-

ASTLEY + CHILD'S NAME + GROUP NUMBER (1, 2 or 3)

07749 164 777

DAVE LOUGHRAN - COURSE CO-ORDINATOR

Like us on facebook by searching Tameside Soccer Coaching



